

Photos by Brad Stutzman

The ladies of WHO. Below, the WHO officers for this year include Parliamentarian Jan Soula, Secretary Mary Tupacz, President Nina Stancil and Vice President Judy Aishman.

## Service club assists community

Continued from page 1

from the St. David's Foundation. This year, WHO will be fundraising for Meals on Wheels from July 15 to September 15.

The organization also donated 674 pounds of food to The Caring Place, in Georgetown, and raised \$1,120 for its food pantry. Food pantries such as the one The Caring Place operates can buy groceries at deeply discounted prices from the Capital Area Food Bank in Austin.

Also, in 2015 WHO donated 25 fans to Family Eldercare and raised \$395 for the purchase of more fans.

But meeting the needs of the elderly are not the only area of concern.

WHO also raises money for high school students in Georgetown who are homeless, or who can't otherwise afford to buy their own caps, gowns or graduation invitations.

Last year, WHO also donated \$500 to Georgetown's Palace Theatre and \$500 to Wimberly Flood Relief.

All told, in 2015 WHO projects raised \$11,170, in cash and in-kind donations, for charities and non-profits. Grants and other matching funds raised that total to \$44,725, Ms. Stancil said.

"There are many fun things to do at Sun City, but with this organization you can make a difference," Ms. Aishman said.

"It's a great opportunity," Parliamentarian Jan Soula added. "Everyone is so friendly."

Women Helping Others meets the fourth Monday of each month, for a salad luncheon and presentations from various nonprofits.

Dues are \$10 per year, plus another \$10 collected at each meeting.

The ladies said about seven men support WHO as "honorary members."

For more information, contact Ms. Stancil at 512-868-1609 or nstancil@aol.com.

editor@cityweek.org

